District 0490

24 March 2019

Present:  Trusted Servants and GSRs:  Tim S., Dennis R., Rosemary M.,  Joe B., Richard M.,  , Kevin J., Jack W., Michael C., Sue Y., Bob M., Eileen L. and Elane. Guest members: Mike K. for Reggie T.,
Tim opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer at 2:03 P.M. and read the long form of Tradition Three.

Minutes 

The minutes of the last meeting 17 February 2019 were reviewed and accepted as 
presented. 

Trusted Servant Reports


DCM- Tim reported on the following:


Area Assembly held in Cortland.
· Over 100 GSRs, DCMs, Trusted Servants, and interested members were in attendance. 

· The area sent $7500 to GSO as was suggested by a committee of the area.

· There was a lengthy discussion about language in literature used in prisons and jails removing the term "inmate or prisoner" to incarcerated members of AA.
· A new book is being proposed on Bill W's talks to the General Service Conference.

· Talked to the new delegate and she is unable to speak at our Founder's Day. 

· The Area Assembly is hosted by local districts, Tim expressed the hope that we may be able to do the same thing in the future. The Area provides $200 to support renting facilities.

· The Area Corrections chair is working on a national data base of meetings in prisons and jails.


Attending Meetings

· Tim attended many different meetings in the District. In his travels he became aware that we have many opportunities for our District.
Alt DCM- Vacant

Secretary- Vacant. Bob M., offered to serve and was so nominated. Election will take place at the 
next 

meeting
Treasurer- Dennis distributed the journal statement for February 2019. He also distributed the Income 
Sheet showing which groups have made donations to the District. He asked for 
authorization to 
pay the PO Box $76.00 and renew the subscription to LaVina 1 yr $11.00. Both approved.


Registrar- Vacant. Mike C, GSR OCS Group submitted his change from. 
Grapevine Rep- Tom P is away. Copies of the Long Timers Survey were given out.
CPC- Absent

Treatment- Ric H-R absent. Tully Hill has requested a list of contacts. Dennis will send one. A 
sheet 
was passed around to get names and contact info.

Corrections- Joe B., reported that there are now six AA's rotating in the Madison County Jail for 
the 
men's meeting. Tim reported that a new person is charge of the volunteer program. He has 
copies of the form to be filled out for the background check for the Jail. He has encouraged  
women in the District to consider carrying the message to women in the 
county jail. 
Newsletter- Sue Y., Needs information and plans to have an issue out soon.
Hotline- Tim S., No Report. 

Events- Reggie is in physical rehab after his surgery.
Workshop- Richard M., accepted the committee chair position. He has some ideas on a program 
for Founder's Day.
GSR Reports 

Gratitude Group: Richard M., The group is doing okay. He has heard of a group 
inventory and may suggest it to the group.


Crossroads Meeting: Richard M., reported that the meeting is going well and 
encouraged men with long term sobriety to stop by. 


OCS Group: Michael C., The Anniversary Dinner is April 12th. 


Candlelight Group: Joe B., Members are stepping up to make coffee, clean up, etc. The 
Tuesday meeting is a Big Book Study and Sunday is open discussion and speaker on the 
last Sunday. This month's speaker is Howard C..

Friday Night Meeting: Mike K., reported the meeting is at 8 pm, and is happening on a 
trial basis.


Rule 62 Group: Jack W.,  The group has a pretty steady number of members. 

Peterboro Group: Sue Y., The group is doing well but attendance has been hurt by the 
opening of a noon meeting in Cazenovia.


Grapevine Group: Kevin J., Reported he has been unable to attend because of overtime 
work.

Oneida Group: No report

Nooners Group: Rosemary M., The meetings have been large and good service is being 
done. 


Stockbridge Group: Bob M., The annual picnic is 20 May at Carlon Field in 
Munnsville.

Grove Street Gals Group: No Report: Elaine (had to leave)

Announcements


Tim asked GSRs to announce the Grove St Gals Group and the Friday Night Meeting to 
their groups.

Schedules (District, Syracuse, & HMB) are on the table. 


For the next District Meeting "What can we do as GSRs, Trusted Srevants to make the 
District better."
Meeting adjourned at 3:23 PM and closed with the Responsibility Pledge.
